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HEAD OF THE HOLLER  
Bob Weinheimer MMR 

 
It appears that the NMRA is moving ahead with the idea of an electronic news-

letter that will supplement, not replace, the NMRA Magazine.  In mid-February an 
email test was conducted by a service called Constant Contact to validate the email 
addresses on file with the NMRA.  All members with current email addresses on file 
with the NMRA should have received this test email by now.  If you did not receive 
it, check your spam filters.  I am well aware that several members receive this news-
letter via email addresses that are different from those in the NMRA records.  The 
NMRA has now set up a way, accessible from the www.nmra.org home page, which 
you can use to update your contact information.  This method sends a note to the 
National office and the staff there actually makes the change.  If you receive this 
newsletter but did not receive the email mentioned above, please update your 
NMRA records. 

Another issue with NMRA on line services has been noted.  When you join or 
renew on line, your email address becomes your logon ID.  It seems there can be 
only one membership per email address.  Iõm not sure how this may affect family 
category of membership but full members sharing an email address does not work.  
While one of the members may join and renew on line, the other will need a differ-
ent email address or must use the snail mail process.  This affects only a very few 
Coal Division members and should not be a widespread problem. 

The InfoNet News has survived with a new editor, the latest issue is included in 
this issue of Up The Holler.  As you can see, there has been a large turnover in 
Board of Director membership.  Some of this was due to term limits but two seats 
were vacated prematurely.  One, held by John Roberts, was due to reasons of health.  
John held the Eastern District seat, Coal Division members living in West Virginia 
were his constituents.  We all wish John the best.  The other was apparently more 
complex.  If you want to know more, check the NMRA web site and read the sum-
mary of the recent Board of Directors meeting. 

Dennis and I have discussed the details of the Hocking Valley trip and decided 
that a membership meeting at that event will complicate the schedule too much.  In 
addition, family members may not find it terribly interesting.  As a result, I have de-

cided that we should skip the June membership meeting.  If anybody has trouble 
with that, let me know and we can reconsider. 

MEETING NOTICE  
 

The February meeting of the Coal Division will be held on Saturday, March 9 at the St. 
Albans, WV C&O depot.  The depot is located at Fourth Street and Fourth Avenue.  Social 
hour and any needed Achievement Program judging starts at 1PM and the meeting will be at 
2PM.  The clinic this month will be presented by Bob Weinheimer on documenting your 
model railroad items for insurance purposes.  The monthly contest will be steam locomo-
tives.  Donõt forget to give yourself time to stop by the hobby shop.  Note that the Nitro-
St. Albans Bridge is closed for a major reconstruction effort.  If you plan to have lunch 
in Nitro before the meeting, please plan a new way to St. Albans via I-64 or the Dunbar 
bridge. 

http://www.nmra.org
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FROM THE OFFICE DOWN THE HALL  
Gary J. Burdette MMR 

Yes, I know I talk a lot during our meetings and write 
much in my column. There is always a great deal I want 
you all to know, from the School of Model Railroading 
and the Education and Training Program to the work of 
the Australasian Region and our own education plans. 
Also, I am enthusiastic about many of the things going on 
in our division like our move to the St. Albans Depot and 
the upcoming train trip on the Hocking valley. I want to 
inform and share that excitement. So, I do! 

 
The, newly formed, Education Committee has recent-

ly met and tossed around many ideas, some of which we 
have mentioned at our meetings over the last few months. 
Our recorder will summarize things during our next divi-

sion meeting. We have, however, decided to prioritize 
with completion of the small display layout as our first 
project. 

 
An important document is being presented this 

month, and for the near future, which will add to our Ed-
ucational Outreach Program. David Robinette has written 
several stories about growing up in N&W country in the 
1930s. They are humorous and informative and give the 
reader a look at life òback in the day,ó when the railroad 
was the biggest thing in town.  Thank you, David, for 
sharing a bit of the past. 

So, as these ideas are unveiled, enjoy, learn, and profit 
from the experiences. Yes, I am excited! 

This month we are kicking 
off a series of stories by David 
Robinette detailing his memories 
of growing up along the N&W 
Clinch Valley line in southwest 
Virginia in the 1930s.  So, it is 
apropos to present a fine shot of 
N&W class M 4-8-0 # 475.  This 
locomotive was built by Rich-
mond Locomotive works in 1906 
and runs in 2013 on the Stras-
burg RR in Pennsylvania.  The 
photo, date and photographer 
unknown, show a Strasburg pas-
senger run, obviously in the win-
ter and is courtesy of rail-
pictures.net.  We will try to pre-
sent Davidõs stories with mini-
mum editing for clarity in order 
to let his memories and sense of 
humor shine through. 

Thanksgiving and Christmas Turkeys 
David Robinette 

Towards the end of the calendar year, the limestone 
quarry where my Dad  and brother worked would pur-
chase fresh turkeys to send to their stone and gravel cus-
tomers.  The delivery usually took place on the Monday 
before Thanksgiving and just before Christmas.  My 
brother would go to work at 4AM and drive 12 to 15 
miles to the turkey farm.  The turkeys were cut and hung 
to bleed out, plucked of their feathers and then packed in 
boxes in dry ice to keep them fresh during delivery.  There 

would be 75 to 85 turkeys to be picked up and it usually 
took two trips to the farm.  The turkeys were transported 
in the bed of a dump truck and had to be backed up to the 
passenger train at 6:30 PM for delivery to the customers.  
This whole process involved 8 to 10 people and was time 
consuming.  It was a good will gesture by the company 
and the people got fresh, not frozen, turkeys for their holi-
day. 



 3 

 

2013 MID CENTRAL REGION CONVENTION  

The 2013 Mid Central Region convention will be in 
Dayton, hosted by Division 3, May 15 to 18.  This con-
vention starts Wednesday instead of the usual Thursday 
and will have an emphasis on operations but not at the 
expense of other interests.  Tony Koester will be part of 
an operations boot camp series of clinics and operating 
events and will be the banquet speaker. 

 
There will be several operating sessions and in a 

change from the usual MCR format they will be scattered 
throughout the duration of the convention.  This means 
that the diehard operators might get to run on more than 
the usual one layout. 

 
Taking a page from national conventions, there will 

be a Building with the Masters session.  Several Master 
Model Railroaders (Gary Burdette among them) will work 
with the attendees to build a small laser cut wood model 
of a chapel.  This is an extra fare event to cover the cost 
of the kit. 

 
There will be numerous clinics of all sorts including 

several from Coal Division members. 
 
There is quite a list of places to visit in the Dayton 

area including the Museum of the United States Air Force.  
Itõs still a bit early to have all tour information available, 
look for that in the MCR Kingpin which should be out in 
January.  In the meantime, advance registration is availa-
ble, see the details at www.mcr2013convention.com.   

On Sunday, December 3, 1939 people came running 
from their homes screaming that buildings were on fire.  
Some families had telephones at the time but many did 
not and word spread by word of mouth.  Pounding Mill, 
VA was a small group of homes and stores plus a railroad 
station which handled passenger tickets, billing for stone 
shipped from the Pounding Mill Quarry and billing of 
cattle, hogs and sheep which were shipped out on time 
freight number 86.  The fire put nine families out of their 
homes before running out of buildings to burn.  There 
were fire trucks in the middle of the river pumping water 
to help save what they could.  My mother was a Sunday 
School teacher and had purchased and wrapped a gift for 
each child in her class; they all burnt up in the fire.   

 
Well, at eleven years old I figured I would be getting 

nothing for Christmas as it took Dad all he made to pay 
the taxes, put food on the table and gas in the car.  Things 
didnõt look good but I remained quiet and said nothing.  
Christmas morning I woke up to a big box under the tree.  
It was a Marx steam engine, brass colored tender #666 
plus a tank car, box car, gondola, caboose, track and pow-
er pack.  The track was put together and hooked up.  Boy, 
was I excited!  Many hours were spent watching it go 
round and round the track.  What entertainment it was; 
and still is as the engine still runs well today.  At the time I 
didnõt give a thought to how much it cost and if they 
could afford it for me.  I have since come across a maga-
zine or book that showed the cost of the set to be $9.98 
complete.  That would have been, I guess, about one 
weekõs wages for my Dad.  This is what started my interest 
in model trains.  As I grew older and had my own money 
I wanted trains like the ones that ran on the main line at 

the station in town.  I wanted just 2 rails, not three rails 
like Lionel or Marx as the real world had only 2 rails.  I 
chose American Flyer trains which were 2 rails.  I pur-
chased a few pieces of track, some switches and then 
more freight and passenger cars to make up a complete 
train.  Accessories were gradually added including an 
American cattle pen to load and unload cattle, railroad 
crossing signals,  a water tank with spout which came 
down, a lumber yard, a talking railroad station and signals 
with red or green lenses for the switches to tell which way 
they were thrown.  American Flyer made some 3 rail as 
competition for Lionel, but after the war American Flyer 
went to 2 rail only.  Early production had link and pin 
couplers then later knuckle couplers. 

 
Even today a lot of people say American Flyer trains 

were more realistic than Lionel.  To go along with both 
were Plasticville Village buildings.  I have had a lot of en-
joyment from my trains while I was in school.  I told my 
classmates I didnõt drink or smoke but bought trains in-
stead.  Well, I can still say that, plus I can see where my 
money went, but they canõt, as cigarettes burn and drinks 
waste away.  Now, this was back in the time when ciga-
rettes were 13 cents a pack.  Boy, how much I have saved 
and how much enjoyment have I had; that doesnõt come 
every day. 

Now I like all sizes from the smallest to the full size 
running across country.  My son and I volunteer as part of 
a crew to help tell the stories of the trains of the past to 
younger people who have never experienced a ride on a 
real train.  We work 20 to 25 weekend days a year on the 
Hocking Valley Scenic Railway.  Come up some time and 
ride a real railroad on old cars. 

Involved in Model Trains 
David Robinette 

http://www.mcr2013convention.com
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Introductions and Welcome 
Wil Davis and Gordon Carlson from Division 3 
were at the meeting to tell us about the MCR 
convention. 

 
Division Clerk Report 
 Minutes from the December meeting approved 
as printed in the newsletter. 
 Treasury balance is currently $8,872.98. 
 
 
Superintendent Report  

The topic of the business meeting being moved to 
the end of the meeting was discussed. 
Division 2 (Pittsburgh) Jamboree, a one-day mini-

convention, in late April will feature NMRA Presi-
dent Charlie Getz as guest speaker. 

NMRA BOD meeting this weekend, hope to have some-
thing to report in next newsletter 

NMRA communications director has resigned without 
providing a reason. There is some question about the 
future of the InfoNet article each month in the news-
letter.  It may be replaced by some sort of electronic 
newsletter that supplements the NMRA Magazine. 
More information after this weekendõs BOD meeting. 

KVRC train show this weekend at Coonskin Park in 
Charleston. 

David Robinette has been in and out of hospital. 
SACOM Hawks Nest meeting April 5 and 6.  
There are plans to have a cookout at noon before our 

meeting in July. 
Tony Puccini asked whether Scale Rails would be available 

electronically. Bob responded that is would likely be 
available at some point but also continue to be print-
ed as well. 

We will be staffing a table at the Dunbar, WV show the 
same weekend as the Hawks Nest meeting. 

 
Assistant Superintendent Report 

Gary discussed the meeting of the Education Committee 
immediately prior to the business meeting. A small N 
Scale display layout will be the first project for the 
committee. Several other possible activities were dis-
cussed as part of the educational outreach for the 
Division. 

 
Membership Chair 
John mentioned Scott Cyrus has joined the NMRA. Also 

Bob mentioned the issue of two members not being 
able to have the same email address. 

 
Achievement Program 

Certificate for Chief Dispatcher was presented to Tony 
Puccini. Dan Kennedy has been awarded the certifi-
cate for Structures. Larry Richards received the Mod-
eler of the Year Award for our monthly Division 
contests. 

 
Newsletter Chair 
We are always in need of materials. 
 
Clinic Chair 
We need clinics for future meetings. 
 
Travels with Dennis 
Dennis presented information about our June meeting at 

the Hocking Valley. We will be meeting in a heavy-
weight passenger car. The option of riding in caboos-
es is available. The cost will be $17 or $21 for the 
caboose. 

 
Old Business 
None 
 
New Business 
None 
 
Announcements 
See Gary for Division 9 shirts for $10. 
 
Next Meetings 

March    St. Albans Depot 
April 13  St. Albans Depot 
May 11   Parkersburg, WV - Steel is 

King 
June 8   Nelsonville, OH - 

Train Ride 
July 13   St. Albans Depot - 

Noon Cookout 
 
Break 
 
Contest ð Diesel or Electric Locomotives, Traction 
 

Convention Presentation ð Wil Davis and Pat Taylor 
presented information about the upcoming MCR 
convention 

 
Clinic ð Gary Burdette Painting C&O Diesels. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Jerry Doyle, MCR Division 9 Clerk 

NMRA MCR DIVISION 9  
The Coal Division 

St Albans, WV C&O Depot 
February 9, 2012  
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CONTEST CORNER  
 

Larry Richards stands out once again as one of the best modelers in the Coal Division.  His little scratch built 
HOn30 locomotive, Craigs Fork Railway Number 1, won the February locomotive contest.  Larry was also recognized 
as Dan Mulhearn presented him with the 2012 Contest Modeler of the year.  Congratulations to Larry!  Both photos 
by Jerry Doyle 

ACHIEVEMENT PROGRAM  
 

Bob Weinheimer presents Tony Puccini with his first 
Achievement Program certificate, Chief Dispatcher.  Tony 
once said he would be happy with a Golden Spike Award, 
little did he know he would earn a certificate before the 
Golden Spike.  Itõs easy to see Electrical Engineering and 
Structures in Tonyõs future.  Photo by Jerry Doyle. 

 
Take a look at your layout, structures, cars, and locomo-

tives and compare them to the Achievement Program re-
quirements.  You might just get a pleasant surprise.!  If you 
want an item judged, bring it to a meeting.  If itõs too big to 
bring (scenery comes to mind), we can come to you..  Just let 
us know! 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES  

The goal of the newsletter team is to have this docu-
ment reach you by email or snail mail at least one week 
prior to our meetings.  We typically do the layout work the 
Wednesday 10 days before the meeting with distribution 
Thursday or Friday.  For this to happen reliably, we need 
all items for publication by the Monday 12 days prior to 
the meeting.  If we donõt get it on time we canõt print it.  
Please help us give you the most up to date information 
possible. Here are the deadlines for the next few issues. 

 April  April 1 
 May  April 29 
 June  May 27 
 July  July 1 
 August  July 29 
 September September 2 
 October  September 30  
 November October 28 
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NMRA Organizational Changes ð The following 
NMRA organizational changes have been announced: 

1. Eastern District Director John Roberts is unable to 

continue serving on the BOD due to health reasons.  Joe 
Gelmini has been designated as Johnõs replacement to 
serve out the remaining years of Johnõs term as Eastern 
District Director.  We all wish John well.  The family re-
quests that you not contact John at this time. 

2. Gerry Leone has resigned as Communications Direc-

tor for personal reasons including some unfortunate per-
sonal snipes from other officials and the organizationõs 
slow pace of modernization. 

3. At Large Worldwide Director, Tony Koester is retir-

ing from the BOD due to term limits.  Tony has served as 
a Director for the past six years.  This position will be 
filled via the upcoming elections. 

4. Atlantic District Director, Nobby Clarke is retiring 

from the BOD due to term limits.  Nobby has served as 
Director for the past six years.  This position will be filled 
via the upcoming elections. 

5. As a result of a disciplinary action the BOD declared 

the At Large North America Director position vacant.  As 
a result, Miles Hale is no longer the ALNAD.  A replace-
ment will be named according to NMRA policy and pro-
cedures.  Reference the NMRA web page for additional 
information. 

6. Bill Kaufman, Vice President for Special Projects has 

resigned for personal reasons. 

7. Tom Draper has been appointed Director of Support 

Services to fill any vacancies until a replacement can be 
found starting initially with the publication of the InfoNet 
News. 

8. Rick Coble was confirmed by the BOD as Assistant 

National Secretary supporting National Secretary John 
Stevens. 

9. Most of the functions of the Member Services and 

Map Departments have been folded into the Marketing 
Department.  Those functions that were not moved to the 
Marketing Department were assigned to other existing 
departments. 
President Charlie Getz hastens to add there is no village 
coup in all of these changes but rather a combination of 
events that has led to a dynamic turnover.  The NMRA is 
in good shape! 
 
2016 National Convention Bid 

An excellent presentation was made by the host com-
mittee for the 2016 National Convention in Indianapolis, 
IN (òHighball to Indianapolisó) to the BOD which 
strongly approved the bid.  The convention will be held 
July 3-10, 2016 in downtown Indianapolis at the Westin 

hotel and the Indiana Convention Center.  The National 
Train Show will also be in the Indiana Convention Center 
which is located directly across from the hotel. 

 
Future National Convention Dates 

The BOD approved a motion to allow more flexibil-
ity in scheduling the dates and areas of the country for our 
conventions starting with the 2017 convention. 

 
Donations to the NMRA  

The BOD approved a motion to provide NMRA 
members a first opportunity to purchase items donated to 
the NMRA Museum or Library or which were undesignat-
ed but were deemed surplus.  Any unsold items may be 
offered for sale to the general public. 
 
Data Sheets and Calendar have been made the respon-
sibility of the Publications Department. 
 
NMRA Museum 

It was announced that the NMRA Museum has 
reached over $300,000 in pledges for the California State 
Railroad Museum Gallery Exhibit (òThe Magic if Scale 
Model Railroadingó).  This pledge amount has triggered a 
matching pledge amount of an additional $250,000 which 
puts the Museum closer to itõs goal of reaching the esti-
mated cost of up to $750,000.  So fundraising will still be 
needed as we are not at our ultimate goal yet.  The Muse-
um is now in a position to ask for construction bids.  It is 
estimated the gallery exhibit will probably be completed 
within 14 months of awarding a construction contract.  It 
is estimated that the California State Railway Museum is 
visited by over 600,000 attendees each year. 

 
The BOD offered itõs sincere appreciation for the 

recent donations to the fund raising program of $10,000 
by Model Railroader Magazine and $50,000 by The 
Worldõs Greatest Hobby.  There were also four pledges of 
$25,000 or more and 12 pledges of $10,000 or more. 
 
Financial Reporting 

It was reported that the Summary of Financials for 
2012 and the 2011 Auditors report will be published on 
the NMRA web site. 

 
Both the 2012 NMRA Convention and the 2012 Na-

tional Train Show made a profit from their operations. 
 
HASEA Agreement Extended Indefinitely 

The BOD approved extending indefinitely the one 
year working agreement with HASEA, an association of 
100,000 Chinese Model Railroaders and railfans, to share 
the NMRAõs standards and organi-

NMRA InfoNet News  
Tom Draper 

Continued on next page 
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TRAVELS WITH DENNIS  
Dennis McGeeney 

Here in the dreary months of winter we sometimes 
wonder what to do with ourselves.  The Coal Division is 
now meeting at the St. Albans C&O depot and we are at 
the tip of the iceberg of things we can get done at this fine 
location!  In just a few short months it will be June 8 and 
the Coal Division will have an outing at the Hocking Val-
ley Railroad in Nelsonville, Ohio.  Given the travel dis-
tance for our members, the schedule proposed for the day 
has changed a bit.  The current plan is to meet for lunch at 
11:30 that morning.  Following lunch we hope to be able 
to tour the Hocking Valley shops.  After the tour it will be 
time to head for the depot for a train departure at 2:30. 
The depot is filled with interesting railroad artifacts for 
your enjoyment.  There is also a fully stocked railroad 
store on site.   

 
On the day of our trip several cabooses will be added 

to the regular train for us to enjoy the scenic trip.  Yes, we 
will be riding in cabooses!  We will be able to ride outside 
on either end platform or you may want to enjoy the view 
from the cupola.  The train should return about 4:30, 
members may then head for home or plan on spending 
the night in Nelsonville.  If the members think we should 
still have a meeting, we will try to work that in but keep in 
mind that family members may not find it terribly interest-
ing.  

 
The train fare will be $21 per person, that reflects the 

normal Hocking Valley fare plus a surcharge for the use of 
the cabooses.  Dennis will start taking reservations (and 
fares) at the March meeting,  All members are more than 
welcome to bring along family or friends on this terrific 
train trip.  Letõs make this a fine day in our lives.   

 
Here are two more cabooses from the 
privately owned fleet at the Hocking 
Valley.  Will we ride on one of these?  
Itõs hard to tell because there are many 
more!  Photos of others can be found 
at http://www.hvsry.org/about_us/
cabooses.htm 
Photos courtesy of Hocking Valley 
Scenic Railway. 

zational knowledge.  
This agreement can be cancelled for no cause upon a 30 
day written notice by either party. 
 
Marketing Plan 

Marketing Director Page Martin reported on a new 
ambitious marketing plan for the NMRA including in-
package membership inserts with Walthers products as 
well as on-line and hard building hobby establishments, 
museums, special attractions and national and regional 
model railroad shows and conventions.  An active pro-
gram is being created for November which is National 
Model Railroad Month. 

 
Also the Constant Contact email system has been set 

up and is ready for use by Regions and Divisions as a tool 
for them. 

 
Awards     
President Charlie Getz presented the Presidentõs 

Award  to outgoing At Large Worldwide Director Tony 

Koester and outgoing Atlantic District Director Nobby 
Clarke for their years of service to the NMRA. 

 
The BOD adjourned in Honor of John Roberts, 

HLM, MMR (MER), former President and Eastern Dis-
trict Director and in memory of Lt. Cdr. John M. Baker 
(USN) (MER),  John Baker (AR), and Jim Long (PCR). 
 
If you have any questions or comments about any of the above, please 
send them directly to a Director or Officer.  Youõll find those ad-
dresses at www.nmra.org on in the NMRA Magazine. 
 
Regards, 
 
Tom Draper 
Director ð Support Services 

Continued from previous page 

http://www.hvsry.org/about_us/cabooses.htm
http://www.hvsry.org/about_us/cabooses.htm
http://www.nmra.org/
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MY WORD 
Dan Mulhearn, Editor 

What a week to be getting UTH out!  I have EMS 
related classes every day but Wednesday this week at the 
Escape Conference at Pipestem State Park.  Monday I was 
in Pre Hospital Trauma Life Support from 9 to 5 at the 
Park, then from 6PM to 9PM at the Hinton FD for a CSX 
class on Rail Safety for First Responders.  Then at 2AM, 
until 5AM was at a monstrous fire in downtown Hinton 
including several hours on a hose line protecting an ad-
joining structure.  Then had to be back in class at 9 that 
morning.  Dennis tells me I have too many oars in the 
water and sometimes I think he is very right. 

 
I recently received, from the Twin Forks Chapter of 

the NRHS up on Long Island, a model of an Osgood-
Bradley passenger coach by Rapido Trains.  The model is 
decorated in the Long Islandõs platinum and blue MTA 
scheme, which is the last scheme worn by these cars in 
service.  The car is numbered 7526 which is the number 
of the actual car owned by the Twin Forks Chapter.  This 
number will not be available on the run of cars offered to 

the public.  The Osgood-Bradley cars (known by many as 
American Flyer cars due to that companyõs tin plate model 
of these cars) were purchased by the Long Island from the 
Boston & Maine in the late fifties to supplement LIõs non 
electric suburban coach fleet.  While this prototype is 
probably not of much interest to we who model Appala-
chia; the quality of the Rapido rendition is just astounding.  
I would recommend Rapido products anytime they pro-
duce a model which might fit into your era and locale. 

 
As your editor, I am always looking for input, includ-

ing short articles, for this newsletter.  You may want to 
recount history, as David Robinette is doing, review a 
model, present a how to article or a picture and text article 
on your latest railfan trip.  We also need clinics; put to-
gether a presentation on a model or rail related subject.  
We will be glad to help you prepare slides or a power 
point presentation to illustrate your presentation.  There is 
an awful lot of knowledge among us on all aspects of 
model and prototype railroading.  Letõs share it!  Dan 

An Evening of Railroad Photography  
Saturday, April 20th, 2013  

6pm - 10pm  
St. Albans C&O Depot  

Corner of 4th Avenue & 4th Street  
St. Albans, WV  

 

 
Join us for an evening of digital railroad photography slideshows and multimedia presentations put to-
gether by some the regionôs most well known railroad photographers and historians. Presentations will 
vary on subject with emphasis on unique aspects of railroading in our Mountain State and surrounding 
Tri-State region. Social hour begins at 6:00 PM with our first presentation beginning at 7:00 PM. Compli-
mentary beverages will be served.  

 
 

For any questions, comments or 
for directions contact:  
Chase Gunnoe  
304-553-9409  

Chase55671@hotmail.com  
 

Click here to see the full program 

http://www.coaldivision.org/April_2013_Program.pdf
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Now that Up The Holler is a monthly publication, your Pike Ad support is 
�P�X�F�K���P�R�U�H���L�P�S�R�U�W�D�Q�W�������,�I���\�R�X���G�R�Q�¶�W���D�O�U�H�D�G�\���K�D�Y�H���D�Q���D�G�����S�O�H�D�V�H���F�R�Q�V�L�G�H�U��

buying one.  We can help with the art work if necessary.  


